     



Special Road District #8




          P.O. Box 646





      LaPine, OR. 97739




Minutes of the meeting held  November 15, 2016

Call to Order:


Chairman Gary Miller called the meeting to order at 7:31 P.M. at the LaPine


Senior Center.  There were ten members present.

Minutes:

  
Minutes of the October meeting were read and motion made and seconded 


to accept the minutes.  Motion passed.

Treasurer’s Report:


NaDynne gave the treasurers report with check #1172 written to Secretary of 
State for Audit Filing Fee 2015-16 for $20.00, check #1173 Special Dist. Assoc. 


of Oregon for Membership Dues 2017 $125.00, check #1174 LaPine Senior 
Center for meeting room rent $35.00. Another service charge of $5.00 from Bank 


and NaDynne will talk with them about it. After income and disbursements the 
ending balance for October was $28,680.47. Motion was made and seconded 
to accept treasurer's report.  Motion passed.

New Bills: 


LaPine Equipment  $2,460.00. Small grader charge is $85 hour and did 11 hours


and large grader is $100 hour and did 15 1/4 hours. Motion was made and 
seconded to accept bill.  Motion passed.

Correspondence:


NaDynne received the Summary of estimated tax income for 2016 to 2017 of 


$66,647.37. 


She had a notice from SDAO 2017 Day January 6th in Salem at


Grand Hotel if anyone is interested in attending.


Old Business:


As stated at last meeting we had only one application for the Secretary and that


was from Melanie Butler. Motion was made and seconded to accept Melanie


as the new secretary and motion passed.


Gary stated Bill was ready to plow and NaDynne said we can get a five-year 

contract and can have an escape clause in it to get out of it.  It was noted that cost 


is about $300 per load for gravel 

New Business:


Melanie explained the SDAO website and cost is $25 per month and we get 45 


days free. Any questions to be brought up at meeting could be sent to website for 


the board members to have time to review them. Steve asked about having 
quarterly meeting.  The SDAO book that we go by says no, however, we are off 
two months a year because of lack of board members and holidays.


Tony DeBone a Deschutes County Commissioner talked with the legal 
department and they stated the board is fully authorized to appoint someone to the


road district board.


Bob Peck asked about the road signs and how much they were.  The county can 
not enforce the speeding on roads because they are service roads, however, if they


are being damaged you can follow person home, get license plate number and 
name if possible and call sheriff and they will come out and talk with them.  After 
a couple of times they will be ticketed.

Next Meeting:

The next meeting will be January 17, 2017 at 7:30 P.M. at the Senior Center, 
16450 
Victory Way, LaPine.

Adjournment:


There being no further business a motion was made and seconded to adjourn the 
meeting. The meeting was adjourned by Chairman Gary Miller at 8:03 P.M.

Respectfully submitted:

Verna Wackerbarth, Secretary

